
Yorkshire Centre Report
How time flies. The last issue of Midland Centre news had 
us having visited Pembrey for the Wales Centre 2 day sprint, 
2 rounds of our SBD Speed Championship. 
	 I’m sorry if you searched in vain for the SBD Half Term 
Report but for some reason it was omitted from Startline, 
however I  have listed the latest positions later in this report.
	 The next event on June 12th was another SBD round, 
organised this time by Sutton and Cheam Motor Club as 
part of the Abingdon Motorsport CAR-nival which is a 
weekend of charity fund raising motorsport. Unusually 
this event has 2 courses with their times aggregated. 
Against the trend this year there was a very good entry.
	 The following day the Centre was well represented at 
an HQ organised race meeting at Mallory Park.
	 Moving on a week and a busy weekend with round 
9 of the SBD Speed Championship at Castle Combe 
on the Saturday. Entries were again down on previous 
years. Then a quick drive over the Severn Bridge for the 
Dunlop Great and British round at Pembrey, which was 
the 20th anniversary car meeting for the circuit.
	 17th July where Noreen and I visited Llandow for the 
very first time. This again was an SBD round and a good 
but much reduced entry for the event. However we met 
a lady having her first competitive event and was happy 
with her results and looking forward to doing it again. 
Noreen wasted no time in producing a copy of the regs 
and an entry form for the Centre sprint at Curborough 
on August 7th. I am pleased to say that we received her 
form and as I write this she will be winning her class as 
she is the only competitor in that class. It is not her fault 
all the others are frightened to take her on!!
	
August 7th and the alarm went off at 
5am ready for arrival at Curborough to 
open up at 7.15.
The weather was generally fine with just a couple 
of threats of rain. We had only 38 entries but what a 
variety. Frank Nuttall had brought his 1172cc Graham all 
the way from County Wicklow and seemed happy to 
tell us that in all his years he had never before met a 
pretty Scrutineer. (This was long after Sue had passed his 
car) Unfortunately he then somehow managed to lose a 
wheel. Commit to memory – I must check all wheel nuts 
are tightened. 
	 Neil Henderson must be the most unlucky competitor. 
His first sprint ever and he only managed one practice 
run before his car (an OMS) broke and he went home. 
His time was only 1 second slower than the other OMS 
in first practice. Joyce Swan was having her second event 
in the Jaguar XJ300 Automatic that partner Brian George 
races, and also uses to tow the caravan to events. Liz 
Pearce, again only her second event, drove her Subaru 
Impreza from Cardiff to compete.

The results
FTD, which was also FTD by a Centre Member, went 
to Clive Wooster in his Radical SR4 with a time of 57.35 
seconds to establish a new SBD Class record. 
FTD by a Lady was the 60.51 set by Tina Hawkes and 
her OMS Hornet.
Other Class winners were:- Kevin Haselden in a road-
going Austin A35, Mike Hutchinson (BMW M3) beating 
son Simon by just 0.18 second. Jonathan Dowding 
(Nissan Micra). Staying with road-going cars Jason Gail 
(Fiesta XR2 and Nick Bayldon (Porsche 911C2) took 
their classes. Liz Pearce (Impreza) was the only 4WD 
entrant but enjoyed herself so much she is hoping  
to return in October and took a trophy from her  
second event.

Midland Centre Report
The Kit Car Classes were won by Stuart Wood (Westfield 
SEi) establishing the SBD Class record and in the larger 
engined class Simon Jenks (Caterham CSR).
Modified Production car honours went to Andy Tomkins 
in his Porsche 911 Targa. 
Chris Judge (Jedi Mk4) was the up to 1100cc single seater 
winner, with Keith Sollis again taking F Ford honours.
Jan Nycz was the fastest all day in his Staride Mk III from 
the 500 Owners and Frank Nuttall in his 1955 Graham 
took the Invitation Class.
The Team Challenge was won by “3 Blind Mice” – Jan 
Nycz (Staride), Humphrey Collis (JLR F3 500) and Mark 
Roberts (1939 Morgan 4-4).
A full analysis of the timing is available on the TSL Timing 
web-site

Latest SBD positions after Aug 7 
Round 11
Overall Top 10:-  1 - Derek Jones (BMW Coupe) 157.62 
points, 2nd – Clive Wooster (Radical SR4) 156.00 pts, 
3rd – Kevin Padley (SSC Stylus) 147.34 pts, 4th – Stuart 
Wood (Westfield SEi) 144.34 pts, 5th – Philip Wood 
(Westfield SEi) 106.51 pts, 6th – David Hussey (Raw 
Striker) 98.39 pts, 7th - Liz Padley (SSC Stylus) 82.92 
pts, 8th – Matt Carter (Honda S2000) 80.92 pts, 9th - 
Chris Hussey (Raw Striker) 80.54 pts and 10th – Colin 
Early (Darrian T9) with 79.20 pts.
RCL Top  6. This currently is Top 7.  1st – Clive Wooster 
40 points, 2nd – Stuart Wood 37 pts, 3rd = – Chris 
Hussey and David Hussey with 20 pts, 5th – Philip 
Wood 19 pts and 6th equal with 15 pts Colin Early and 
Derek Jones.
Emerald Award for Classes 0 -7. The points are as the 
overall points. 1st Derek Jones, 2nd Kevin Padley, 3rd 
Stuart Wood, 4th Philip Wood, 5th David Hussey, 6th 
Liz Padley, 7th Matt Carter, 8th Chis Hussey, 9th Tim 
Richardson, 10th Les Buck, 11th Jonathan Dowding and 
12th Roy Dowding

Just 2 rounds to go  Harewood on 29th August and with 
Cadwell having been cancelled the final round being our 
single lapper at Curborough on October 2nd

Taster days
Following training days earlier in the year, Dale Wells has 
been running some refresher days for new marshals. 
On 31st July Mallory Park was the venue and over 20 
people volunteered to attend. Every one turned up to 
hear presentations by Trevor Jackson (National Chief 
Marshal), Peter “BTCC Safety Car Observer” Harris, 
Dorothy (BTCC Chief Startline Marshal” Uwota and 
Martin “I like doughnuts” Hunt (Council Member and 
Rescue Unit Guru). Its not often we can poke fun at a 
Council Member so with Martin we always try – Pete 
Harris having had some photos in his presentation.
	 Our friends in the BMMC ( I still prefer the old 
BMRMC title) have been organising taster days for 
people who think they may like to take up marshalling. 
It was nice to hear Chris Hall say that they have built a 
good relationship with BARC where assistance with all 
areas has been forthcoming. I have been lucky enough 
to have been involved with these days at Mallory and 
Pembrey. We take the people through all aspects of the 
Race Control areas including the duties of Clerks and 
Stewards, through Timekeeping and Scrutineering, and 
with 15 on August 1st at Mallory, a trip round the circuit 
in the course car. I don’t know how many Kia Sorentos 
Chief Observer Cliff Johnson sold during these trips but 
they all came back smiling.

	 They were all handed back to Chris Hall for further 
chats and during their debrief the level of interest can 
only be judged by the many questions that were asked, 
including requests for availability forms. Then they spent 
the afternoon on Marshals Posts. I look forward to more 
of these days as it is far better than when I started. I had 
to stand with a fire extinguisher on my own in case one 
of Ben Hurs Chariots had an accident – training, what 
training?
	 BARC is keen on training and I can announce that 
the Mallory Training Day for 2011 will be on Sunday 
February 6th with all disciplines covered. 

Sunday 8th August and a lie-in after 
a busy day at Curborough. Then the 
phone went!! 
A call from John Ward at Mallory – “Is the Rescue Vehicle 
available, the Rallycross people appear to have forgotten 
to order one.” Frantic call to Mike Plummer who was just 
about to take the vehicle to the body shop for re-striping 
after having taken all the kit out. A call back – “give me 
45 minutes and I’ll see what I can do”. Sure enough Mike 
arrived followed by Stuart Gaughan who had rushed 
from Nottingham. A couple of licenced Marshals were 
found and the meeting commenced just over an hour 
late with a fully licenced rescue crew. Thank you guys, 
you saved some embarrassment for LHMC and Mallory

CONGRATULATIONS
Paul Francks, one of our 
long standing marshals, got 
married to Victoria Preston at 
St Chads Church, Pattingham 
near Wolverhampton, on 
June 19th 2010, followed 
by a Honeymoon in Sorento 
Italy.
	 Paul Met Vicky in 
December 2008 and realised 
almost immediately that 
he had met the right girl for him, telling his mother in 
the February that he was going to marry Vicky, but not 
mentioning it to Vicky until much later! The reception 
had a Motor Racing theme with all the tables being 
named after racing circuits. The Best Man (and Chief 
Marshal – Fred Bromley) and Master of Ceremonies 
were Motor Sport Officials, with several more Marshals 
at the reception.
	 I am sure that everyone wishes them all the happiness 
in their life together.

Plum Pudding Meeting 
The regs for the Plum Pudding Meeting at Mallory on 
Boxing Day have been sent to all competitors who have 
previously entered. In fact we have already received 
some replies.
	 The entry of Tim Watson and his Fiesta was hand 
delivered, and being the first reply has secured Pole 
position for the first saloon car race. To show the mixture 
of cars, alongside him will be the Jaguar XJ automatic of 
Brian George. Chris Rowe takes pole with his Caterham 
Super Graduate for the first sportscar race.

Advance warning
The Centre Dinner will be held on Saturday 19th 
February in the Dovecote Hall at The Royal Arms, 
Sutton Cheney, which is near Mallory Park. 

Alan Ward (BARC Midland)
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We’re well into August now and the end of 
the season is in sight. First of all where has this 
year gone? The months have been soaring 
passed and here at Harewood Hillclimb  
we’ve had another batch of events for you all to 
read about.
	 As July approached so did the next round of 
the British Hillclimb Championship. The 3rd 
and 4th July brought out the crowds as the MSA 
assemblage made the trip back to Yorkshire for 
some action on the longest Hillclimb course  
in Britain. 
	 A number of smooth running practice  
sessions during the Saturday lead the way for  
the much anticipated Top 12 run-off during 
Sunday. Sunday, 4th July gave the sea of 
competitors strong winds and threatening rain 
to contend with, whilst they embarked on their 
second day of excitement at Harewood. With 
the wind holding off the rain, a brand new hill 
record saw title contender, Martin Groves, soar 
up the hill to steal the quickest time on Saturday 
with a time of 49.13 seconds. Next up saw Scott 
Moran hold the advantage in the Moran family,  
with father, Roger, close behind with the third 
fastest time.
	 The weather seems to be on our side so far 
this year, which makes a nice change, much to 
the delight of our regulars and marshals. With the 
good weather theme continuing, the weekend 
of 7th and 8th August was another good round 
to mark off of the 2010 calendar, as the Yorkshire 
Speed Hillclimb and Montague Burton Trophy 
made their annual visit to the BARC Yorkshire 
Centre.
	 The fastest time of the day on Saturday went 
the way of Mark Hemingway, as he rose to the 
top of the times with a time of 54.19 seconds. 
John Chacksfield wasn’t too far adrift in second, 

with Graham Smith rounding out the top three. 
A smooth running day gave each competitor a 
sometimes rare four timed runs, ensuring they 
each secured plenty of time on the hill.
	 As Sunday, 8th August arrived Richard Spedding 
was the man to watch, as he took his place at the 
top with the fastest time of the day, after racing 
up the hill in 51.34 seconds. This time around it 
was Hemingway who slotted into second, whilst 
Colin Birkbeck held the third fastest time.
	 One of the main focuses at Harewood is, 
of course, the Harewood Speed Hillclimb 
Championship. After the last competition 
weekend, Henry Moorhouse is leading the way 
at the top, with a present total of 84.93 points. 
Vini Dobson is a close second with 84.49 points, 
whilst Steve Mitchell has romped to a respectable 
82.95 points in third. 
	 With three rounds spread over two  
weekends remaining in the 2010 Harewood 
calendar, it’s still extremely close at the top of 

the table. At the moment everything is still very 
much to play for as the next double header event 
draws near.
	 Bank Holiday weekend (29th August) will 
see the Summer Championship meeting return 
to Yorkshire, as we head towards the close 
of the season. 18th September will host the 
Greenwood Cup, whilst the 19th September 
is reserved for the ever popular Mike Wilson 
Memorial meeting, which is always a good end 
to the year. 
	 Elsewhere at our Yorkshire Centre, our 
new website is proving a hit, with all of the 
latest news and results featured throughout the 
various sections. One feature we have found 
to be useful to our visitors is the ‘next event’ 
information, which gives you all of the necessary 
details you need before making your trip to  
see us.
	 In other news our popular school days have 
come to an end for another year, however,  dates 
for 2011 will be announced over the coming 
months, in case you missed out this year. Our 
online entry system is still in progress and will be 
with you as soon as possible. It will definitely be a 
feature that our competitors will benefit from. 
	 As the season comes to an end it will soon 
be time to reflect on what has happened  
throughout the year. There are always  
memorable moments to recollect, and there 
are always those moments that might slip by the 
wayside. In our next letter we will look back over 
the year as a whole and see how it has gone for 
us all here at the BARC Yorkshire Centre. We 
will also give you the ins and outs of our final 
three meetings and let you know who managed 
to pin down that all important Harewood 
Championship title. 
	 We look forward to seeing you at  
Harewood in the very near future. Take care and 
see you soon.

Leanne Fahy


